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Spring is finally here! Let’s put the winter clothes away and get ready for warmer weather. We 
have several projects going on in the village and it is an exciting time to be an Arcanum resident. 
I am beginning to see more citizen involvement in our meetings, but I want to again encourage 
you to attend council and committee meetings. When we all work together and collaborate 
great things can (and are) being achieved! 
 
Easter Egg Hunt. Save the Date: April 20th, 2019: Faith Methodist Church and FHC Fellowship will 
be hosting an Easter Egg Hunt for all Arcanum children up to 4th grade.  The hunt will be in 
Ivester Park at 1:00 p.m. The hunt will take place rain or shine. Children should bring an Easter 
basket to collect their eggs. The eggs will have individually wrapped pieces of candy and there 
will be a limited number of special prize eggs. Refreshments will be provided after the hunt. If 
you have questions, please contact the Faith UMC office at (937) 692-8934. Office hours are 9:00 
a.m. to noon, Monday through Friday. 
 
Employee Spotlight.  Tax Administrator, Nola Ditmars, has been employed 
by the village for over five years.  She lives in Arcanum with her husband 
Curt, has three children, and three granddaughters. Outside of work, Nola 
enjoys spending time with her family and motorcycle riding. In March 2019, 
Nola was recognized for her efforts in helping with our recent transitions in 
the Village Administrative Office. I look forward to her future service to 
make tax time as painless as possible (which is no easy feat!) for all of our 
residents. 
 
New Village Building.  Over the past year, village council and the administrative staff have been 
diligently working on a permanent solution for our Village Administrative Building and Police 
Headquarters. At the time of this printing, we have been approved by the USDA for funding a 
new facility. This project will create a building approximately 7200 sq. ft. to house the new 
administrative offices and police department.  The Planning Committee has been working to 
create an effective and efficient design for the building.  Stay tuned for further updates! 
 
In closing, I want to thank Vanessa Delk for her years of service on the village council.  Council 
has appointed Rick Genovesi to serve the remainder of her term.  Welcome aboard, Rick!   
 
*Please see reverse side for instructions on limb removal* 
 
Gregory T. Baumle, Mayor 
mayor@villageofarcanum.com 
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